

December 1, 2020


PUBLIC NOTICE

In accordance with ARM 17.55.114(6)(a), the Montana Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) hereby gives notice of a 30-day public comment period on its proposal to delist the McCulloch Purchase Station (Facility) near Fairview, Montana, from the Comprehensive Environmental Cleanup and Responsibility Act (CECRA) Priority List.  DEQ has determined this facility is appropriate for delisting as all contaminants related to the Facility meet applicable screening levels and standards. One remaining exceedance of nitrate was found in an up gradient Facility monitoring well. On November 28, 2014, DEQ notified the Montana Department of Agriculture of this remaining groundwater exceedance since none of the Facility’s source-area or downgradient wells have shown elevated nitrate concentrations; therefore, the nitrate is not likely related to the Facility. The Montana Department of Agriculture monitors regional nitrate concentrations in groundwater.  DEQ proposes to remove the Facility from the CECRA Priority List.  The public comment period on this proposed delisting will begin on November 19, 2020, and written comments must be received in the DEQ office by midnight on December 18, 2020.  Copies of site-related documents are available at the DEQ State Superfund Unit office located at 1225 Cedar Street in Helena and may be requested via https://montanadeq.govqa.us/WEBAPP/_rs/(S(j5jkui2rlp45tzeltovmldek))/supporthome.aspx.  DEQ will hold a public meeting upon written request to DEQ on or before December 18, 2020, by 10 or more persons, a group of 10 or more persons, or by a local governing body of a city, town, or county.  Written comments may be submitted to Hannah McDermott at DEQ-Waste Management and Remediation Division, P.O. Box 200901, Helena, MT  59620 or via email at Hannah.McDermott@mt.gov.  Comments received through the postal service must be postmarked no later than December 18, 2020, and comments submitted electronically must be received no later than 11:59 pm MST on December 18, 2020. If you have any questions, please contact Hannah McDermott by phone at (406) 444-6556 or by the email listed above.
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